## TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067





Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna

Phone 03 58298264 Fax 03 58298244 <u>tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au</u>
Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164
Facebook Page - Click here

SCHOOL VALUES - RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION

## MINI NEWSLETTER

- 1. Lunch Orders Lunch orders will continue this week. Please make sure that your child's name and grade are clearly marked on the envelope and that orders are to the school office before 3.30pm on Wednesday.
- 2. Swimming Program Our Swimming Program starts today. The bus leaves at 10.30am and will return at approximately 12.30pm each day this week.
- 3. OSH Care is available Wednesday to Friday this week. Mrs W will be running the sessions.
- 4. Library Library is on this Thursday. Don't forget library books!
- 5. Curriculum Days Just to remind families that the last two Curriculum days of the year will be held on Monday,  $3^{rd}$  November (Staff Professional Development) and Friday,  $5^{th}$  December (Report Writing Day). Students will not be required at school on these days. There will be no AASC or OSH Care available on these days so families will need to make alternate arrangements.
- 6. School Council Meetings The last 2 School Council meetings for the 2014 are listed below:
- \* Wednesday 29th October Dinner Meeting at the Terminus Hotel in Shepparton
- \* Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> November Tally PS
- <u>7. School Grounds</u> A pile of granitic sand was spread near the Sports shed last week. Thanks very much to Bernie O'Brien who spread this for us and knocked out some old tree stumps at the back of the oval. Your time and effort was very much appreciated, Bernie!
- <u>8. Orientation Program</u> Mrs Wallace has started to coordinate this program which is essential for new Foundation students beginning school in 2015. A summary is provided below:
- Day 1 Thursday 30<sup>th</sup> October (9am 11am)
- Day 2 Thursday 13th November (9am 11.30am)
- Day 3 Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> November (9am 1pm)
- Day 4 Tuesday 9th December (all day) Statewide
- <u>9. AASC</u> Our Active after School Program for Term 4 began tonight at 3.35pm. Basketball will be conducted on a Monday and BMX will be held on a Tuesday. There are still places available so please fill out the AASC form available at the Office if your child would like to participate.
- 10. Division Athletics Congratulations to Harvey, Kyle and Jordan for representing the school at the Division Athletics last Monday it was a great achievement. Congratulations to Jordan for making it through in the 1500mm, and to Kyle who made it through in Long Jump, to the Goulburn Murray Division Championships in Melbourne last Friday. Awesome effort boys!
- <u>11. Jordan</u> On a much sadder note, Jordan suffered an injury over the weekend and is in hospital. We wish Jordan and the O'Brien family our best wishes for Jordan's speedy recovery.
- 12. Playgroup Playgroup will be on this Thursday from 9am to 11am. All welcome!

Thanks everyone, Sandra Wallace Assistant Principal

The normal full edition newsletter will go home next week

Make sure you are on Tigbiz - many of these items are available here!!

Two way is now available - so you can provide feedback and sign permission forms if needed - absences can be done as well.